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August 2018.
Dear Member
What a great summer we have had , sun every day for weeks on end. We all must have been out drawing and painting, or was it just too HOT.

This years painting challenge ‘trees’, has been made easier with all the good weather, remember as last year there are prizes to be won. So best of luck to everybody.

Our Secretary and our Vice Chairman’s pieces are as follows:-

++++++++++++++++++
On 2nd July we welcomed Sonia Bacchus demonstrating ‘Watercolour and Beyond’. Sonia painted a picture of her cat, using watercolours, acrylic inks and pen. The final effect was very good. Members enjoyed the banter with Sonia too.

At our August main meeting, we had a lovely acrylic seascape demonstration from Terence Rogers. He was very entertaining with his tales. He showed us a unique tool to use when making the spray of waves splashing against the jetty – his finger! Used to blend and swipe the spray in the direction he wanted. It worked pretty well. At the end Terence kindly donated the painting to our society. We shall be raffling that soon. 
As most of you know, we have had a wonderful donation of a large amount of artist materials from a previous member Phil Kendall, who unfortunately can no longer paint. Most of the items are acrylic paints and inks, plus some canvases, brushes, small palettes and other odds and ends. It was previously announced that we would be raffling these off to members at the August meeting. However, quite a few members had mentioned that as it was a holiday month, it might be fairer to move to the September meeting, although I suspect that this will be a holiday month too. So apologies to those of you who came along expecting the raffle, but we will definitely be running this at the 3rd September meeting. Free raffle tickets will be given to all members attending this meeting. You will be able to pick more than one item! So do come along if you can.

On that evening we will be welcoming the very popular, local artist, Peter Barker along to give us a demonstration of a pastel winter landscape. I for one am very much looking forward to seeing this demonstration.

We were also donated a lovely W&N H frame studio easel, measuring approx 5ft 6 inches tall to the tip. It has been decided that we will hold a blind auction to sell to the highest bidder. We are asking members who are interested in buying this, to send their bid to me at 57 Five Arches, Orton Wistow, Peterborough, PE2 6FQ, by Monday 10th September. The highest bidder wins the auction. See a picture of the easel at the end of this newsletter.
Two painting en plein air dates for your diary are – 30th August at Elton Village, meeting on the village green at 10am. There are plenty of lovely scenes to choose from to paint, including a derelict mill house, and of course there is the local watering hole, the Crown Pub to stop for lunch or toilets if you wish. – 2nd Date is 20th September at Nene Valley Railway, meeting in the car park at 10am. We are not sure if any trains will be running that day, although there are usually various train activities going on each day. But there are plenty of other scenes that you can choose to paint or draw. There are various items on the platform, engines in the sheds, across the tracks to the buildings on the other side etc. The café provides lovely lunches/snacks and other refreshments. We had a wonderful time next year.

Kind regards, Carole, Secretary and Membership Secretary
                                        ++++++++++++++++++

Haven’t we had some incredible weather lately. Almost too hot at times. Any of you who have been outside painting, no not the shed, will know how important it has been to get under some sort of shade. Also if you use watercolours like me, you will know how the paint dries almost as soon as you put it on the paper. It pays to carry a water spray and off course a hat at all times. Talking of painting outdoors, there were 6 of us who turned up at Thorpe Hall to paint in the gardens on Saturday, 28th July. Five of us succumbed to a late breakfast in the cafe to sustain us for the day ahead. There was an odd shower, but it didn’t stop us from enjoying some very pleasant painting time together.

I was very pleased on a personal level that some members visited my open studios event. My first time, so it was extra special to be supported by members. I had a reasonably successful two weekends, although it was a quite big commitment and my wife was a bit disappointed that we had quite a few homemade cakes left over at the end, which I was forced to eat myself, ably assisted by the grandchildren.

Finally just a note to say that the CPSO rehearsals for their next concert start in September. Unfortunately, I don’t yet have the details. I hope to have them shortly and will advise you in due course.

We are now looking towards the autumn exhibition at St Johns. Enjoy the rest of your summer and keep painting.
Best Wishes Phil Hemsley, Vice Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
                                                               ++++++++++++++++++
Now is time to start thinking of our October Autumn Exhibition which is not that far away, If it is as good as the Annual Exhibition, then we will all be pleased. 

We have some painting out dates coming up, so it looks like we will have a busy Autumn so lets just enjoy it all.

Best wishes 

John Bailey. Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
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